SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
Monday 14th January 2019  

HI 4 a (ii) 
REPORT OF LAND USE, PLANNING AND TRANSPORTATION
STRATEGIC POLICY COMMITTEE

HELD ON THURSDAY 6th December, 2018

PRESENT:

	Members 
	Council Officials 

	Cllr Emer Higgins (Chair)
	Laura Leonard
	A/Director of Services

	Cllr. Mick Murphy
	Brian Keaney
	Senior Planner

	 Cllr Ruth Nolan
	Caitriona Lambert
	Senior Executive Engineer

	Cllr. Paul Gogarty
	Sheila Kelly
	Administrative Officer

	Cllr Paula Donovan 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 

	

	Non-Elected Members:

	 Niall Durkan

	 Siobhan Butler


An Cathaoirleach, Councillor Emer Higgins presided.
H.I. 1.
Confirmation of Minutes
The Minutes of the meeting of the Land Use Planning and Transportation Strategic Policy Committee held on 4th October, 2018 were proposed by Cllr. Paula Donovan, seconded by Cllr Paul Gogarty and AGREED.
H-1 (2)   Public Lighting
 HYPERLINK "file:///\\\\SDCC-file3\\Roads\\rdsad\\Meetings\\1%20SPC's\\LANDUSE%20PLANNING%20&%20TRANSPORTATION%20SPC\\2018\\February\\Items\\H-1%20(2)%20Grange%20Castle%20Business%20Park.pptx" ITEMS\HI 2 public lighting.ppt
Ms. Caitriona Lambert, Senior Executive Engineer presented the report.   She informed the meeting that  the Energy Efficiency Energy Plan 2014 hoped to achieve 33% reduction in energy use by 2020.
In order to meet this requirement, in 2014 South Dublin County Council embarked on an LED retrofit programme for its existing public lighting stock. Each LED retrofit typically translates to a 50% reduction in the energy use for that particular public lighting point.

What have we done to date?
· Since 2014, we have upgraded 9,928 PL points to LED across all electoral areas. 
· This constitutes 35% of our total stock. 
· The benefits not only include cutting our energy bill for these points by half, but also improving the quality of light on our roads and footpaths. 
Caitriona explained that there are challenges in carrying out our targets namely:

· The issue centers around existing ESBN regulations regarding
     any change in the type of light fittings installed on these 
     columns. 
· The matter is being addressed at a national level as part of a proposed Memorandum of Understanding with ESBN.  It is unclear when this MOU will be agreed and issued. 
Following a discussion around the whole area with ESBN it was agreed that the Council would through the Chief Executive bring the matters up at a higher level to see if the issues could be progressed.

The report was NOTED.
H-1 (3) County Development Plan
ITEMS\HI 3 County Development Plan.pdf
Mr. Brian Keaney, Senior Planner gave the report.

Mr. Keaney answered queries raised by Councillors Michael Murphy, Paula Donovan, Mr Niall Durkan and Cllr Emer Higgins
 HYPERLINK "file:///C:\\Users\\lleonard\\AppData\\Local\\Microsoft\\Windows\\Temporary%20Internet%20Files\\Content.Outlook\\0WYLUDPG\\Items\\H3A%20BleeperBike_SDCCReport.pdf" The report was NOTED.
H-1 (4)     Regional Economic & Spatial Strategies & Metropolitan Area Strategic Plan 
ITEMS\HI 4 Regional Economic & Spatial Strategies and Metropolitan Area Strategic Plan.pdf
Mr. Brian Keaney, Senior Planner presented the report.
The report was NOTED
  
The meeting concluded at 7.45 p.m.
